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Week of January 9, 2023
	State Issues

	2023-24 Budget Blueprint


	On Tuesday, Governor Newsom released the Administration’s January Budget Proposal for the 2023-2024 fiscal year that includes General Fund resources totaling $231.7 billion with expenditures of $223.6 billion. 

The Budget Summary can be accessed here; and the Summary Fact Sheet from the Department of Health Care Services can be found here.

The Governor notes that the state's ability to withstand the current and any future economic slowdown is stronger than ever: the result of building reserves, eliminating budgetary debt, reducing retirement liabilities, and focusing on one-time spending over ongoing investments.  As a result, the proposed budget does not call for deep reductions to critical programs but uses a variety of tools to balance the budget moving forward. 

For health and human services programs in 2023-2024, the proposal includes $230.5 billion ($71.5 billion State General Fund, with federal and other funding sources making up the difference).  According to the Governor, “because of past fiscal prudence and planning and despite the decline in General Fund revenues, the Budget continues to advance the health and well-being of all Californians and maintains most of the investments made in recent years.”

Throughout the health and human services budget, the Governor reflects “delays” in certain programs authorized in previous years.  This is a theme throughout the budget.  With a $22.5 billion shortfall expected, the Governor is seeking to delay – not reverse – the implementation of many of the programs previously approved. 

It should be noted that while the Governor touted the sizeable and various rainy-day funds that the state has created over the last few years, his budget proposal does not tap into any of those to be balanced.  The thinking is that he is putting pressure on the Legislature to either accept his plan of delayed implementation and no real new investments – or be willing to take any political hit for tapping into those reserves.  

The Budget document highlights their previous funding in health and human services programs, including Medi-Cal access for undocumented Californians ages 26-49, behavior health funding and cash assistance for Californians with disabilities.  

Proposed for the upcoming budget year, the attached is a summary of the Governor’s key health and human services budget issues that includes significant budget adjustments.  
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	The Senate and Assembly will schedule Budget hearings and Budget Subcommittee hearings in the next few weeks, but none have yet been set. 



	Senate Health Chair’s Priorities


	Recently, Cal Matters published an article – “California Senate’s New Health Chair to Prioritize Mental Health and Homelessness” – that provides great insight into the new Senate Health Committee Chair, Senator Susan Eggman.  The piece covers her background and priorities in the new year.   You can find that article here.  




For more information, please contact Lori Dangberg at 1215 K Street, Suite 2000 ( Sacramento, CA  95814

916.591.3991 or e-mail: ldangberg@thealliance.net
